Cycling joint steering group

[image: image1.wmf] 

26 March 2013 – 160 Tooley Street

MINUTES
	Present:
	Cllr Barrie Hargrove (BH)
Simon Phillips (SP)

Jack Ricketts (JR)

Colin Hartridge-Price (CHP)
Alastair Hanton (AH)
Andy Cawdell (AC)
Jeremy Leach (JL)

Amy Aeron-Thomas (AAT)


	Southwark Council, Cabinet Member for Transport, Environment and Recycling

Southwark Council, transport planning
Southwark Council, transport planning
Southwark Cyclists 
Southwark Cyclists

Southwark Cyclists

Southwark Cyclists / Southwark Living Streets

RoadPeace



	Apologies:
	Eamon Doran (ED)

Clement Agyei-Frempong (CAF)

	Southwark Council, road safety

Southwark Council, public realm




	Item
	Discussion
	Action points

	Item 1

Introductions 
	
	

	Item 1a

Southwark / LCC Pledge
	Photo of group and a southwark HGV was taken to accompany a press release celebrating the council’s agreement of the LCC pledge. 


	JR to circulate press release on publication



	Item 2

Minutes and maters arising from February
	BH: The minutes from February’s meeting of the Cycle Joint Steering Group were agreed as true and correct.

Item 2 (LCC Pledge)
See item 1a
Item 3 (ASL Enforcement)
The issue of allowing cyclists to legally enter an ASL at any point, rather than just via the feeder lane, has been considered by the DfT, but the outcome is not known.
A programme of enforcement against ASL encroachment was planned for March. 
BH discussed ASLs recently at London Councils’ last TEC meeting. There is the potential to decriminalise the offence allowing councils to enforce encroachment, but this would require broad support. Cath Linney to feedback the views of the police on this.

Item 4.1 (Go Dutch)
Deferred to April meeting of working group (11/04/13).
Item 4.2 (Surrey Canal Path)
No update on Surrey Canal Path
Item 4.3 (Peckham Issues)
There was not the opportunity to raise specific junctions with Andrew Gilligan (AG) at the last meeting, BH to raise questions about Peckham –20mph zone and junction of Peckham Hill / Peckham High Streets.
Item 4.4 (Average Speed Cameras)
ED to feedback response from TfL regarding Average Speed Cameras. BH to raise this with Assembly Member.
Item 4.5 (Junction Review))
Junction Review Board meeting today and will discuss Jamaica Rd/Bevington St and Borough High St/Southwark St/St Thomas St. 
Item 4.7 (Cycle Hire Extension Scheme)
We are currently mapping developer funding to feed into a business case for expansion. This case must be jointly produced with neighbouring boroughs. It is felt that a natural border for the scheme would be as far as the escarpment in the south of the borough.
NB The Mayor’s Vision funding is not to be used for cycle hire schemes.
Item 4.8 (Lend Lease)
ED to outline Lend Lease’s commitment.
Items 5 & 6 (TfL Business Plan / Mayor’s Vision for cycling funding guidance)
Margaret Kalaugher sends apologies; therefore this item was deferred until the next meeting.

Items 7 & 8 (Working Group & Action Plan Update)
Deferred
Item 9 (AOB)
Brockley Way

AC confirmed that the build out is only on one side of the road to give pedestrians the required visibility due to parked cars. There is no general policy to install build outs in conjunction with zebra crossings.
Antisocial cycling in Southwark Park
CHP reported that there would be no change to any of the signage posts in the park, but markings on the footpath, similar to those in Burgess Park, would probably be acceptable.
	JR to clarify current position

BH to raise at the next opportunity

BH to raise the possibility of decriminalisation
ED to f/b from Cath Linney
ED to f/b from M. Normanly

BH to write to AG, on behalf of BH & AC / Southwark Cyclists
ED to f/b from TfL& BH to raise with Assembly Mem.

AH to f/b at next meeting

ED to update

JR to invite MK to next meeting

BH to liaise with John Wade (Burgess Park) & S’wark Park


	Item 3
TfL Business Plan
	MK was not able to attend, but will be able to give a full overview at the next steering group meeting.
SP was able to give an update on the bidding process for the Mayor’s Vision fund.

There are five pots, four of which are available to inner London boroughs. Those four are:

1. Monitoring Funding

2. Better and Safer Routes

3. Safer Cycling

4. More People Cycling

At the moment, details are limited, but when the guidance is issued in April then we will have a much better idea of how to approach this process.
However, it should be noted that this must have a strategic / network approach rather than point treatments. The whole point is to increase the number of cyclists, so we need to consider carefully how to target any interventions e.g. leisure, retail, commute etc.

The first task is likely to be to agree our approach to quietways. These must benefit different user groups, not just cyclists. Possible meeting between traders in Southwark and those from area in London in which a ‘quietway’ type cycle route has been implemented. 

SP produced a briefing note with a conceptual map of possible routes – this will require further work and is only to aide discussion. Any routes must be discussed in consultation with neighbouring boroughs.

While we have not received an official statement, there appears to be some doubt as to the future of the proposed Cycle super highway 6 and we may wish to consider this as a possible ‘quietway’.

With regard to the branding of new routes, the council will have to think of identities other than the suggested ‘tube lines’ approach. This is primarily because of the lack of underground lines in the borough. Suggestions from AH are the ‘Alfred Salter line’ and the ‘Octavia Hill line’. SP emphasised that the name will have to create a mental map to complement any signing strategy.
AC suggested that a possible bid for monitoring funding (#1 above) could be a research topic with LSBU. A standard qualitative approach needs to be established if we are to identify if and where improvements have been achieved. AAT suggested research into perceptions of safety as this is a core objective.

	SP to distribute guidance when issued

SP to distribute map including schools.

	Item 4
Working Group Update
	Progressing as planned. There was nothing further to add.
	

	Item 5
Action Plan Update
	This item was deferred until the next meeting.
	

	Item 6
Future Agenda Items & Next meeting
	Mayor’s Vision for cycling funding guidance
Action Plan review

Enforcement – a review of borough and regional police.

Enforcement audit.

10.30 Monday 29th April 2013
	ED to compile an enforcement audit

	Item 7
Any Other Business
	None
	


Contact:
Transport planning group, Southwark Council
020 7525 5317
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